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April 10, 2013  
  
TO                LEA Superintendents 
  

FROM            June St. Clair Atkinson  
  
PUBLIC SCHOOLS AND TRANSPORTATION RESPONSE TO MAJOR HURRICANES 
  
June 1 marks the beginning of hurricane season and I am writing to ask the cooperation of the public 
schools in participating in the response, should our state be faced with a major category 4 or 
category 5 hurricane. Specifically, coastal North Carolina counties will need assistance in evacuating 
medically fragile citizens as well as the general population. Attached is a memorandum from 
Emergency Management Director Mike Sprayberry that should address many questions that you 
might have. 
  
Specifically, I am asking that your LEA develop a list of Emergency Bus Drivers (EBDs). We 
understand that during a coastal evacuation, your LEA may still have school in session. Therefore, 
the number of emergency bus drivers that could be provided by your county will be only a subset of 
those licensed to drive school or activity buses. As a target, we are suggesting that your list of EBD’s 
consist of at least 10-15% of the number of school buses operated on a daily basis. This list might 
include substitutes, regular drivers (for whom subs would be used on their regular routes), activity 
bus drivers or transportation staff. 
  
In addition, I would ask that you consider the number of LEA activity buses that could be made 
available in a state of emergency. Again, realizing that school might be in session, this should be a 
realistic number considering that these buses would only be requested under extreme circumstances.  
  
Only three category 5 hurricanes have hit the U.S., dating back to 1935. Hurricane Charley (2004) 
hit Florida as a category 4 hurricane. Certainly we hope that the evacuation plans would not need to 
be implemented, but I know you agree that such planning is essential to protecting the citizens of our 
state. 
  
Transportation Services Section Chief Derek Graham and other staff are participating as our 
representatives with the Division of Emergency Management. They will be in contact with your 
transportation staff to flesh out details of your participation, focusing mainly on counties east of and 
including Interstate 77. 
  
Thank you in advance for your support in this important partnership. 
  
DG/JSA 
  
Attachments 
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